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  Town Administrator

       James Johnson

Families First Coronavirus Response Act
[effective April 1, 2020 until December 31, 2020]

The Executive Order: Families First Coronavirus Response Act has been approved federally and will go into effect April 1, 2020.  This federally mandated policy extends provision to the Paid Sick Leave and Family Medical Leave Act. The notice attached is to provide employees with the updated information in regards to the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA).
In compliance with the Families First Coronavirus Response Act and this extended leave is to assist employees affected by the COVID-19 outbreak. This notice will be in effect from April 1, 2020, until December 31, 2020.
All Town Policies, Personnel By-Laws and Collective Bargaining Agreements provisions and procedures will continue to remain in effect during this time. The Town’s existing FMLA leave policy and practices still apply to all other reasons for leave outside of this extension

All employees requesting leave must provide written notice, where possible, of the need for leave to the HR Administrator as soon as practicable. Verbal notice will otherwise be accepted until written notice can be provided. Within five business days after the employee has provided this notice, the HR Administrator will complete and provide the employee with any Department of Labor (DOL) required notices. 

The notice the employee provides should include a brief statement as to the reason for leave, and if possible, the expected duration. The employee must also provide sufficient documentation to support such leave (i.e. notice of closure of childcare facility). 

On a basis that does not discriminate against employees on FMLA leave, the Town may require an employee on FMLA leave to report periodically on the employee's status and intent to return to work.

Any approved leave under the Families First Coronavirus Response Act will not carry over from one year to the next, and will be considered terminated upon the employee’s next scheduled work shift after the initial 2 week period.

All paid emergency leave must qualify in the sections listed in the Families First Coronavirus Response Act and will be reviewed, with subject to final approval of the Town Administrator’s Office. 



Please contact the Town Administrator’s Office and/or Human Resources Department with any questions. 

Patrick Shield, Assistant Town Administrator
psheild@walpole-ma.gov

508-660-7288 
Chelsey Branco, Human Resources Administrator 
cbranco@walpole-ma.gov

508-660-7294
Kristine Brown, Benefits Coordinator

kbrown@walpole-ma.gov

508-660-7292
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